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 Circular Letter No.4221/Add.2 
 21 April 2020 
  

 
To: All IMO Members 

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 
 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of the People's Republic of China 

 
 
The Government of the People's Republic of China has sent the attached communication, 
dated 9 April 2020, with the request that it is circulated by the Organization. 
 
 

*** 



 



Courtesy Translation 

H.E. Mr. Kitack Lim 

Secretary-General 

International Maritime Organization 

9 April, 2020 

Your Excellency, 

In response to Circular Letter No.4204/Add.5, Ministry of Transport of China has 

recently issued a Notice on Extension of Duration of Related Certificates of Chinese 

Flagged Ships and Chinese Seafarers Engaged in International Voyages to address 

concerns regarding certificates’ validity and renewal as a consequence of the 

coronavirus outbreak. 

I would be grateful if you would circulate this information to all Member States, 

Intergovernmental Organizations and Non-Governmental Organizations.  

Yours sincerely, 

Liu Xiaoming 

Vice Minister  

Ministry of Transport 

The People’s Republic of China 
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